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servants nodded in unison. “There was someone here last night. She was a 
middle-aged woman. She was pretty well made-up, and she was well 
dressed.” 

“Mr. Jacobs started chatting with her, but then suddenly there was a quarrel. 
We don’t know whether he has eaten anything or not.” 

There was almost no need for guessing. Rosalie was sure that the person 
who came was Violet. 

‘For so many days, everything had been fine. Violet appeared and something 
happened immediately. This seemed like Violet’s doing. 

‘This lowly mistress was still harming Gordon at the verge of his death! 

‘Well, this was Gordon’s fault too!’ 

With this thought, Rosalie immediately applied the needle. After a while, she 
raised her eyes to see Gordon’s face, which was as red as a pig’s liver, slowly 
returning to normal. 

This was due to the backflow of his blood. If this turned serious, his blood 
would be completely solidified, and he would turn black and blue. 

Rosalie had always been bold yet careful. Once the needling technique 
worked, she immediately prescribed medicine and asked the servants to 
decoct the tonic. 

However, Gordon did not wake up. 

“Violet administered poison! Byron, call the police!” Rosalie said coldly after 
walking out of the room. 

She never expected Violet to have such a vicious heart. 

Gordon did not have many days to live, yet she was impatient enough to 
poison him. 



Byron nodded, and immediately went to retrieve the surveillance records 
around him. 

From the recording, they discovered that after Violet arrived last night, she 
quickly entered the living room. Then, a quarrel broke out immediately. 

In the video, the two people were very emotional. There was no voice 
recording in the surveillance, it was unsure what the two were arguing about. 

The servants were called over again by Byron and asked what they had 
heard. 

“We seem to have heard Mr. Jacobs yelled at that woman, calling her for 
being so vicious…” One of the servants said. 

The other person also frowned. She thought about it, and suddenly added, “It 
seems they were talking about poisoning, and Mr. Jacobs asked if the other 
party did it.” 

A terrible conjecture suddenly popped up in Byron’s mind when he heard this. 

Immediately, he turned to look at his wife’s expression. She seemed to have 
not figured it out yet. 

He was a little worried whether telling his wife directly would trigger her 
emotions. 

Indeed, Rosalie was still unaware. She frowned heavily, going through the 
surveillance screen again. ‘If Violet did not let Gordon drink anything, how did 
she poison him?’ 

Byron pondered deeply for a few seconds, pulled his wife to sit down, and 
said calmly, “Honey, I have a speculation to share with you, but you have to 
promise me not to get too emotional, okay?” 

Rosalie was suspicious but nodded in agreement. 

Afterwards, Byron said slowly, “Perhaps Gordon discovered something about 
Violet, so he called her to confront her. He guessed right, but this matter is a 
huge threat to Violet, so she simply decided to get rid of him!” 

“What’s the matter?” Rosalie was stunned. 



She could vaguely sense what her husband wanted to say. 

Combined with what the servants said, a thought rushed into her mind in an 
instant. She was momentarily stunned. 

From his wife’s reaction, Byron was sure that she had come to the same 
conclusion. 

In an instant, he was very worried that his wife would be furious and out of 
control afterward. 

“Honey, honey…breathe, take a deep breath. You’re pregnant now! Honey, 
it’s just a speculation!” Byron quickly began to comfort her. 

Although the speculation was close enough and he could be sure that it was 
the truth, he still had to comfort his wife. 

However, this was not something that could be appeased. 

Rosalie’s expression was instantly entwined with hatred and anger. Her entire 
chest heaved violently. 

Her breathing became more and more rapid, and her eyes seemed to be 
bursting with anger. 

“So, my mother’s death is not that simple, is it?” Her body could not help 
trembling as her voice choked up. 
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revealed after Gordon wakes up. 

However, Rosalie’s anger and sadness were still uncontrollable. 

She stayed in Gordon’s room, looking at the wedding photos on the wall, and 
seeing her mother’s happy smile. She could not stop crying. 

Byron came in with food, let her have some, picked up a tissue and carefully 
wiped the tears from the corners of her eyes. 



She could not eat much, so Byron just brought her some water without any 
reproach. 

Rosalie’s eyes fell on the unconscious Gordon’s face, and she could not help 
cursing viciously in her heart, ‘If my mother was really poisoned to death by 
that cheap mistress, then Gordon, you are no different from a murderer. 

‘After all, this ill-fate was brought in by you. 

‘It is unacceptable to seek wealth by taking another’s life.’ 

Afterwards, the police came over to do some investigation. They checked the 
surveillance, got the two servants to record a statement, and called a forensic 
doctor to take some of Gordon’s blood back for testing. 

They promised Byron and Rosalie that they would arrest Violet immediately as 
soon as the test results were 

confirmed. 

Around eight or nine o’clock in the evening, Gordon finally woke up after 
another round of dry needling by Rosalie. 

Coupled with the continuous suppression of the medicine, the toxins in his 
body subsided. 

He stared blankly at the ceiling after waking up. Without moving a muscle and 
never making a sound. 

The servant hurried to the living room to inform Rosalie and Byron. 

Rosalie rushed into the room with one stride, walked to the bed, and asked 
anxiously, “Gordon Jacobs, tell me quickly, how did my mother die? She was 
poisoned by Violet, right?” 

She was so emotional, but Gordon’s reaction was like a living dead. His eyes 
were dull and empty. 

Byron entered the door too. Seeing his father-in-law in such a state, he 
walked over with a pissed-off expression. Then, he suddenly stretched out his 
hand and threw a punch towards Gordon’s face. 



If he did not pause halfway, this punch would have collapsed the bridge of 
Gordon’s nose. 

However, Byron just wanted to see if Gordon was pretending. So, he withdrew 
his fist at the last moment. 

Sure enough, Gordon blinked his eyes immediately, and quickly regained his 
composure. 

“Gordon, tell me the truth!” Rosalie could no longer suppress the anger inside. 
She stepped forward and grabbed his collar, screaming in his face. 

In an instant, Gordon’s face was filled with grief. His eyes turned red again. 

“Yes, Violet must’ve done it. When I was looking for your mother’s belongings 
a few days ago, I found her previous medical records. It states that heavy 
metals in her system may have exceeded normal levels. I went to consult a 
doctor in a clinic, and he told me that this might be a sign of poisoning. I…I 
never expected…Violet would be so vicious!” 

“So, I called Violet, tricked her that I’ve found a relic, and asked her to come 
and get it. After she arrived, I questioned her. At first, she refused to admit it. 
Finally, under my constant questioning, I vowed to call the police. She was 
terrified, and finally admitted it, begging me to let her go. I was so angry that I 
wanted to record it with my mobile phone and make her confess. She was so 
angry that she hit me…” 

After Gordon finished, his eyes were dazed, and he stopped talking. 

Although Rosalie was already prepared inside, she could not help but tremble 
with anger when she heard the truth. 

At this time, Byron narrowed his eyes, and immediately asked, “Then the 
poison in your body, was it Violet’s doing?” 

Gordon’s tears welled up all at once. 

“I’m sorry, I’ve wronged your mother. I caused her death! I took the poison 
myself and ended up this way. I want to die! People like me don’t deserve to 
live…” 
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confessed that he originally wanted to commit suicide. Sleeping pills were not 
easy to buy, so he went to buy medicines that help blood clots. 

He knew that such a death would be very painful. 

However, he was already in the terminal stage of cancer, and he was going to 
die after all. It would be even more painful when the symptoms happened 
then. At least, this pain could alleviate some of his inner torment. 

“So, you want to commit suicide?” Byron was slightly surprised. In this case, 
Violet’s arrest would have failed. 

Gordon did not answer any more and burst into tears. 

As he cried like this, Rosalie slowly calmed down, and stared at him fiercely 
with an indifferent look. 

“Gordon, what right do you have to cry? What right do you have to die? Since 
Violet did it, you should drag her to hell with you. After all, you still miss her, 
right? You had two kids with her after all, right?” 

Rosalie really regretted it. She should have ignored a deadbeat father like that 
and just let him die. 

“Rosalie, I’m sorry!” Gordon wanted to say more, but Rosalie could not listen 
to another word. 

Right now, she just wanted to find Violet quickly. 

‘I will never let this cheap mistress go!’ 

Byron saw that his wife was about to drive in a threatening manner, so he 
quickly dissuaded her from driving. He took over the wheel, planning to go to 
the police station first to check on the progress. 

However, as soon as he arrived at the police station, the police officer in 
charge of the case called. 



“Mr. Lawrence, the test proved that there is an excessive amount of coagulant 
in Mr. Gordon’s body, causing his blood to coagulate. There’s a possibility of 
poisoning, but there is also the possibility of overdosing. Just now, we called 
Mr. Gordon to confirm that he had woken up. I request that he cooperate with 
the investigation. However, he admitted that he took all that medicine. He 
wanted to commit suicide. So the case is…” 

After listening to all this, Byron glanced at the little woman beside him, hoping 
she did not hear. 

‘What’s going on with Gordon? Confessing, then crying bitterly, but helping 
Violet to testify so that the police can’t arrest her? 

‘Is he out of his mind? 

‘If Honey knew that Gordon was still protecting Violet, she would be 
heartbroken.’ 

Byron decided not to tell Rosalie about this matter, so he told the police. “We 
will be there soon; I have something to ask!” 

“No problem, then I’ll wait for you at the police station!” After the police officer 
replied, he hung up the phone. 

Byron pocketed his phone. Then, Rosalie asked abruptly, “Is there no way to 
arrest her?” 

There was a miserable wry smile on the corner of his mouth. 

Byron nodded and comforted her. “It’s okay, we can’t arrest her, but we could 
still find her.” 

After arriving at the police station, Byron chatted with the police officer. The 
police officer understood and provided Violet’s current residence. 

Afterwards, the two of them went straight to a villa in the suburbs without 
hesitation. 

After all, his wife is pregnant now. In order to ensure her safety, Byron asked 
Luther to immediately arrange bodyguards to go with them. 

It was past ten o’clock in the evening when they arrived. 



Rosalie gritted her teeth with hatred when she saw the size of the villa 
complex. 

‘How can a villain like Violet live so comfortably? She had done so many 
unconscionable things, doesn’t she get nightmares every night? Isn’t she 
afraid?’ 

The bodyguards arrived as well, around seven to eight men strong. The 
security guards at the gate originally wanted to stop them, but they did not 
dare to make a sound and let them in. 

Byron kept soothing his wife’s emotions, telling her to stay calm. They just had 
to think of a way to make Violet spill the truth. Then, he would tape the entire 
conversation. 

 


